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PHASE 2 NORTH CONSTRUCTION IMPACTS 
 

Phase 2 North New Ticketing Area 

 

On the west end of the airport a permanent  8’ high security wall will be constructed to replace the existing 

temporary wire fence and close off  the west end construction works. Included in this construction is our new  

Geothermal pump house, a generator and propane tank pads. Work is expected to be completed within the next 8 

weeks. On the west end curbside work will commence by extending the existing construction fence out onto the 

pedestrian pathway to allow for installation of the future canopy and expanded curbside  area. During this  

construction passengers will be redirected on to the road to allow access to the car rental agencies. Signage and 

ramps will be provided along with protection fencing from vehicular traffic. This relocated fence line will be in 

place several months and the existing pathway is scheduled to be returned to Airport operation at the end of June 

2017. 
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Kirk Freeport Store in Departure Hall Reopens  

The Kirk Freeport store has returned to the Departure Hall.  

The store is now located on the opposite side of Churchill’s Cigar.  

 

 

 

 

 

Departure and Immigration Halls column strengthening 

 

Level 2 office structural steel work involves strengthening the existing columns on level one. Over the course of the 

next 12 weeks each column in the Departure and Immigration Halls will need to be exposed and work to strengthen 

the columns needs to be performed. To reduce impacts to operations and passenger discomfort only one column at a 

time will be worked on and welding will be performed after last flight out. Several stakeholders will be affected and 

each will be contacted individually prior to the work to identify local impacts to their operations 
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Taxi Rank Stand Set to Open 

Our new Taxi Stand will open for business by the end of February. Located on the eastern end of the terminal the 

stand will be the location where all taxis waiting for fares will wait until called. All taxis and ground handling agencies 

will be notified when this will take place and how the new operations will be organized. The new bus stand will relo-

cate temporarily to allow for the existing construction fence to relocate to the island. This is necessary to allow the 

construction of the new curbside canopy foundations.  
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RUBiS Fuel Farm 

The RUBiS fuel farm facility has now been demolished and work will soon begin on the east end of the construction 

zone which will include a secure storage laydown area and employee and bus parking lots. Work in this area is  

expected to take several months and is not expected to be handed over to airport operations until August of this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geothermal Final Connection 

 

The last section of geothermal piping is to be installed on the west end fence line by the west gate. Work will be  

concentrated on the airside tug drive and will impact outgoing bag operations. Tug operations will exit through the exit 

lane between stands 1 and 2 Monday through Friday and then return to the regular route on weekends. The work is 

expected to take approximately 2 weeks. This pipe will complete the return line to the geothermal well located west of 

the terminal by Beacon House.  

 

Administration Area work on the second level 

 

Work has begun  on the second level administration areas that have included a larger IT room, the beginning of an exit 

corridor by the training room and additional an storage. Work will begin shortly on the temporary South West offices. 

Over the coming months the administration area will have installed a new air conditioning conveying system and the 

installation of fire protection sprinklers. Work is expected to take several months and will be performed out of hours. 
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For your safety please pay attention to 

directional signage and guidance. Work 

Safety Plans (WSP’s) will be distributed 

to airport partners. 

 

We THANK YOU for your  patience and 

cooperation as we strive to build you a 

excellent airport!     

 

For questions or comments please email 

kafara.augustine@caymanairports.com 

 

Please check our Facebook page and 

Website for airport updates. 

 

WWW.CAYMANAIRPORTS.COM  

https://www.facebook.com/Cayman-

Islands-Airports-Authority-

1521999484709155/ 
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